Town of East Hampton

Capital Committee Meeting
Thursday, February 26, 2015
Town Hall Meeting Room 
Minutes
Present:  Town Council Chairperson Barbara Moore, Town Council member Ted Hintz, Jr., Board of Finance Members Mary Ann Dostaler and Dean Markham and Board of Education Chairman Ken Barber
Also present:  Town Manager Michael Maniscalco, Finance Director Jeff Jylkka, Superintendent of Schools Diane Dugas, Board of Finance Chairman Ted Turner, Police Chief Sean Cox, Public Works Director Phil Sissick, Parks & Recreation Director Jaime Krajewski and Board of Education Facilities Director Don Harwood.
Call to Order

Mrs. Moore called the Capital Committee meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Approval of Transfer for Chatham Historic Society Water Project Overage

A motion was made by Mr. Markham, seconded by Mr. Barber, to transfer $13,233.03 to the Chatham Historical Society Water & Sewer project from the following projects; Fiber Optic Project 50961000-5730-93151 for $6,600 and Radio Equipment Upgrade 50220222-5741-23500 for $6,633.03.  Voted 4-0-1) Ms. Dostaler abstained.
Approval of New Capital Project Request for Police Cruiser
A motion was made by Mr. Barber, seconded by Mr. Markham, to authorize the purchase of a new police cruiser in the amount of $36,365.  Voted (5-0)
Review, Discussion and Approval of Capital Improvement Plans
Mr. Maniscalco and Mr. Jylkka provided an overview of the capital submissions.
The debt sinking fund was discussed.  It was currently listed for $600,000.  It was the consensus of the committee to change it to $300,000.

There were discussions on future fire equipment and the possibilities of finding used equipment. 

$1.5 million will be included in the budget.
Public Remarks
None
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Markham, seconded by Mr. Barber, to adjourn the meeting at 4:20 p.m.  Voted (5-0) 
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois

Recording Secretary

